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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
October 6, 2016
DCVB Offices

Present:  S. Kowaluk, P. Smith, C. Rose, E. Belfrage, N. Brinker, C. Baldridge
Absent:  None
Staff:  S. Dring
Board Action Items:

· Staff to create Partnership/Membership Committee to review the current Bureau Program and review other options. 
Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Welcome – Sondra welcomed the group to the October Executive Committee Meeting. 
II.  Financials


a. Balance Sheet – Reviewed and discussed. The current total in the checking and saving accounts through the month of September is $157,926.20. Account receivables total $1,975 and invoices have started to be distributed for the 2017 Partnership Program. It is the Bureau policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $183,000.
b. P&L Budget vs. Actual – Through the month of August, total expenses year-to-date stand at 7.8 percent and the total income year-to-date stand at 28.5 percent. All account lines are where they should be at this point of the fiscal year.
c. Bed Tax Revenue – Fiscal Year-To-Date bed tax revenue through September of the fiscal year starting totaled $328,538, an increase of 5 percent over 2015 and a 2.3 percent decrease over the YTD projected budget of $321,000.
III.  Committee Discussion Items

a. Sales Staff – Scott noted that Pat King is researching like CVBs and other related organizations with the goal of providing a recommendation for how the future Sales Staff for the Bureau will look like. The recommendation will be presented to the Executive Committee in December for initial discussion.
b. Bridge Park/Historic Dublin Strategic Alliance – Staff has officially launched the Historic Dublin and Bridge Park Strategic Alliance. Scott and the Alliance made the announcement to Dublin City Council and it was well-received. The effort positions the Bureau as a catalyst and leader in creating a collaboration uniting Historic Dublin and Bridge Park that will leverage marketing and sales efforts ensuring future success for the entire area. Support has been secured from the City of Dublin, Crawford Hoying, Historic Dublin Business Association, Dublin Arts Council and Dublin Historical Society. Without collaboration and a shared vision to market and sell the area, Historic Dublin and Bridge Park will become splintered and compete with each other for visitors and their dollars. Having separate marketing strategies, messaging, brands, etc. will provide confusion and a barrier for consumers and will limit marketing and sales resources.
The Bureau retained The Peebles Group to create and assist in the execution of the Sales and Marketing Plan. The firm has already initiated interviews with key stakeholders and the first draft of the plan will be completed in early December.
c. Membership/Partnership Research – The Committee discussed the philosophy of creating a membership effort for the Bureau. Scott noted that the current policy is to offer a Marketing Co-op to partners that afford them an advertisement in the Visitors Guide and enhanced exposure on the website and via the Bureau’s social media channels. There are currently 59 partners that generate $65,000 and offsets the production and printing of the Visitors Guide.
Staff to create Partnership/Membership Committee to review the current Bureau Program and review other options.
d. FY18 Board of Directors – The Committee reviewed the current slate of Board of Directors as well as a Skills and demographic Inventory. Scott noted that the following terms will expire in FY17:  Eric Belfrage (At Large and Executive Committee); Nichole Brinker (Hotel Representative and Executive Committee); Kimberly Kayler (At Large). Several other member’s two-year terms expire but are still able to serve for additional terms beyond FY17: Dr. David Lee (At Large); Brion Deitsch (Attraction); Heather Baxter (Community); Diane Phillips (Community).
Scott noted that there has been strong interest from Cardinal Health to have a representative on the Board. Scott met with Gerrilyn Rozich from Cardinal and she will be attending Monday’s Board Meeting.
e. Exempt Employee Overtime – The Committee discussed the new overtime rule designated by the United States Department of Labor, which will go into effect on December. The committee determined that impacted staff should begin tracking all hours on a weekly basis to prepare for the new Exempt Employee Overtime law that goes into effect on December 1.
IV.  Executive Director Report

a. Meetings Marketing Program – In an effort to effectively attract future meetings business and to raise awareness of Dublin as a meeting destination, the Bureau has retained DigitalEdge to create a sales and marketing strategy and to create an audit of current inventory and efforts. The firm, located in Jacksonville, is an industry leader and has clients such as San Francisco, St. Petersburg, Portland, the State of Florida and others. Representatives will be in town for a site visit in November for the initial stages of the project.
b. Athletic Facility – Staff continues to meet with local athletic organizations with the vision of creating a world-class athletic facility. Staff will continue to work with the group and Scott will reach out to City Council Member Chris Amorose-Groomes with an update.
c. AUP Audit – Staff is working with Clay and complete all the prep work that is needed for the Bureau’s Agreed Upon Procedures Audit, which will be completed by the end of the year.
d. Simpleview – Staff has initiated the contract with Simpleview to create a new website as well as a CMS and CRM. There have been numerous conference calls and webinars over the past week to initiate the project. The entire project will be completed by next spring.
e. Industry Partner Meeting – The annual industry meeting with all partners will included a preview of the 2017 Partnership Program and a presentation from the City of Dublin and Crawford Hoying on the Bridge Park development and other improvement projects across the City. The meeting will take place this afternoon at 2 p.m. at the Dublin Community Recreation Center and all Board Members are invited to attend.
V.  Other
· Board of Trustees Meeting – Monday, October 10, Noon, Ohio University

· Executive Committee Meeting – Thursday, November 3, 11:30 a.m., DCVB Offices

“People in our places, feet on our streets, heads in beds”
